Garden City Gab

LETTER FROM THE MAYOR

Written by Mayor Fil Archuleta

Hi Neighbor!

First of all, I would like to thank everyone who voted this year and thank you all for allowing me to be your Mayor for another term.

It's Springtime again and we made it through Covid and the aftereffects. I'm glad we all made it safely, and those who have had a loss you have our deepest condolences.

I would like to invite you all to all the events the town is putting on this year, we are back in the safe zone. So it's time to get out and meet your neighbors again and enjoy what our, "YOUR!", Town has to offer! And don't forget to take advantage of all the grants available, if you do any exterior improvements to your home or property check out our website at, townofgardencity.com or swing by the office, there might be a grant available for you.

Again, Thank You!
Your Mayor
Fil Archuleta

The Newly Opened Clarence J Krieger Memorial Community Center





The new Community Center is available to rent by Town Residents!

Please call Town Hall at 970-351-0041 to reserve.

SPRING INTO SUMMER

CLEAN-UP DAYS

May 13th-15th August 19th-21st November 4th-6th

Time for Spring Cleaning! Dumpsters will be located across from the Town Hall at the Community Center: 620 27th Street Rd. This is a free service to residents and businesses in Garden City. Please be sure to get all of your garbage into the dumpsters and keep the area clean.

Items that are not allowed in the dumpsters include:

- Toxic chemicals, paint, oil
- Appliances containing freon (refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, etc), electronics (tv. microwaves, etc)
- · batteries, concrete, dirt
- · tires, propane tanks, barrels Call the Town Hall at 970-351-0041



COMMUNITY GARDENS

Community Gardens are back this spring! There will be 8 garden beds available and at least one will be wheelchair accessible. If you require assistance to access the area please let us know and we will accommodate you the best we can. Boxes are filling up already! Hurry down or There is no charge to have a garden space! call our office to reserve yours!





Email brett@townofgardencity.com or call 970-351-0041 to reserve a garden or for more information.

Residents can apply for a landscape voucher to buy vegetable plants or seeds at Happy Life Gardens.

SUMMER EVENTS FOR THE FAMILY

Movie Nights

June 15th and July 13th at 5:30PM at the

Community Center

Artwork and WineOctober 22nd at 5:30PM at the Community
Center

National Night Out

August 2nd from 6-8PM

at Town Hall

Bootleggin' Days

August 26th from 5PM- 9PM and

August 27th from 10AM-8PM at Town Hall



Join our Police Department at National Night Out to get to know our officers and the other agencies that help them do their jobs!



The Easter Bunny hopped into town and joined the kids in an Easter Egg Hunt! Lots of goodies were found!







POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS



We welcomed Officer Ashley Perez as our newest Reserve Police Officer. She was sworn in on March 15, 2022. If you see her around town, say hi!

> Officer Brown won the Officer of the Year award at Americanism Days in February! He's done great things for our town!



If you require non-emergency assistance, please call Weld County Dispatch at 970-350-9600, extension 4. The Town Hall cannot send police. Calling Dispatch is the fastest way to reach an Officer in a non-emergency and non-emergency situation. Call 911 for an emergency.